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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Stormwater Management Commission

FROM:

Michael Warner, Executive Director


Tony Wolff, Chief Engineer
DATE:

October 24, 2008
SUBJECT:
Watershed Development Ordinance Amendment


Soil Top Dressing for Floodplain Property Subsidence
ACTION REQUESTED: Approval
The attached proposed amendment to the Watershed Development Ordinance has gone through the required public comment period and is presented to you now for approval.  As you recall, the purpose of the amendment is to allow people to repair their properties with up to 4 inches of topsoil (top dressing) after a documented flood event with evidence of subsidence on their property.

The long-standing flood waters compact and contaminate the soils, resulting in dead grass and depressed or subsided areas on the property.  The property owners have been unable to get new vegetation to grow without placing any new topsoil.  The top dressing would help bring the areas back to pre-flood conditions.

Two commenters submitted a total of four comments, resulting in two modifications to the TAC-approved amendment language.  The comments and comment responses are listed in the attached comment response document.

With your approval, the amendment would then be presented to the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee for approval on November 11th, followed by the County Board on November 18th.

Please call Mike at 847-918-5267 or Tony at 847-918-5264 if you have any questions or comments.  Thank you.
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